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23rd July 2024 
 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
It seems like only yesterday that I was writing at the beginning of the term to welcome you all back. I 
always say it, but time flies when you are having fun and there has definitely been a lot of fun things 
happening at Clawton. 
 
As I have been reflecting on the past year, I have been amazed at the different opportunities that the 
children have had in order to develop into Inspiring Changemakers! Each page below reflects the 
different challenges completed in each class. The children will be given their certificates early in 
September along with their Inspiring Changemaker badges. 
 
Our Year 6 leavers’ assembly was a lovely tribute to this amazing cohort and on behalf of all of the staff 
at Clawton Primary and Alumnis MAT, I would like to wish them all the best of luck for Year 7 and 
beyond. 
 
It is always sad when staff members move on as we are a close-knit team working here. I would like to 
say a big thank you to Miss Halloway, who will be moving to Bampton School – another Alumnis MAT 
school so we will keep in contact with her regularly. Mr Steyn is also leaving us to work at Devon Wildlife 
Trust. We will miss him very much as well and would like to wish them both all the best. An interview 
process has been completed and we will announce our new admin once the paperwork is completed. 
We are also sad to say goodbye to Kirsty in preschool, who has decided not to return after her maternity 
leave. We will miss her working with us, but are looking forward to still seeing her at the gate! 
 
Mrs Hannam, our SENDCO, has also handed in her notice, with effect from 1st September. We would 
like to also wish her the best of luck for her future plans. With these changes to staffing, I have been 
able to reassess our SEND provision for September and can advise that I will be taking on the role of 
SENDCo. Any meetings that you have booked with Mrs Hannam will remain in the diary (unless they are 
already clashing) and I will have a detailed handover with her in September. This also means that I have 
been able to extend Miss Vickery’s contract as a SEND Teaching Assistant, supporting across Key 
Stage 2 in the mornings (and Friday afternoon). We are very grateful that she has put her plans on hold 
for a bit longer as she has been an asset to the team. 
 
Over the summer, the staff will be on holiday, so email access is not guaranteed. I will be keeping an 
eye on my emails and will post any urgent updates on Class Dojo. Mr Creek (07596 476 145) will be 
contactable should you need any support from our Social Inclusion Team.  
 
So finally, a huge thank you from me to all of our school community. Clawton Primary School really is a 
fantastic place to work and the children are amazing – I am very grateful for this and already excited 
about next year. Your support has not gone unnoticed and we really do appreciate it. I would like to wish 
you all a fantastic summer break and we look forward to seeing you all on Thursday 5th September. 
 
With kind regards, 
 
Mrs Steyn

 

 



 

 

 
 



 

 

  



 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 

 

 


